

441 Page Street • P.O. Box 427 Troy, North Carolina 27371-0427

PHONE: (910) 576-6511 • FAX: (910) 576-2044

TO: Board of Education

FROM: Pam Cameron

DATE: June 4, 2018

RE: Consent Agenda – Approval of the Reappointment of Mr. Johnny McKinnon to

Montgomery Community College Board of Trustees ACTION ITEM

Please see the attached letter from the Montgomery Community College Board of Trustees concerning the reappointment of Johnny McKinnon for his next four year term beginning July 1, 2018 and ending June 30, 2022.

This is an action item and will require a vote.

May 18, 2018

Mr. Steve DeBerry, Chairman Montgomery County Board of Education

Dr. Dale Ellis, Superintendent Montgomery County Schools

Dear Mr. DeBerry and Dr. Ellis,

Greetings from Montgomery Community College. It is the time of the year to consider appointments to the Board of Trustees of Montgomery Community College as current terms of three trustees end on June 30. As one of our appointing agencies we are communicating with you regarding Dr. Johnny McKinnon, one of the trustees whose term is ending. Dr. McKinnon has served as a faithful and valuable appointee of the School Board for 25 years. He currently serves as chairman of our Institutional Status Committee. All of our trustees are excited to see the opening of the central high school and the shared technology building. Dr. McKinnon desires to remain on the board to see this project to completion.

Thank you for your consideration of Dr. Johnny McKinnon to continue as the Montgomery County Board of Education's appointee for 2018. You may contact me by e-mail at boardchair@montgomery.edu or by phone at 910-571-6256. It would be a pleasure to talk with you to discuss the appointment and to tell you of the work of the college.

Sincerely,

Claudia B. Bulthuis, Chairman

Board of Trustees

Montgomery Community College